
 

DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY 
 

On Wednesday 28th of May forty six students attended Trackside to represent our school in District Cross Country.   All 
students tried very hard and showed determination in the windy conditions.  

Well done to all of our runners! You  can be proud of yourselves for reaching the District level and competing against    
other schools.  

A massive thank you to all of the team of helpers – we couldn’t do it without you. Special mention to Rachel Keep-Riley 
who took home the dirty and smelly tops to wash and dry them before Interschool Sports today. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the top runners from each age group  who will progress to the Division Event next week. 

 

We hereby express our respect for the Taungurung people, who are the Traditional Owners of the land on which we are based. 

NEWSLETTER                                         Friday, 30th May 2025 

Age Group: 11 G  - Isla L —12th 

Age Group: 11 B  - Nate G —12th 

Age Group: 12/13 G - Bonnie B —12th 

Age Group: 12/13 B  - Thomas L —9th 



 

DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

9/10 YR GIRLS 9/10 YR BOYS 11 YR GIRLS 11 YR BOYS 12/13 YR GIRLS 12/13 YR BOYS 

Maddison L Mason C Isla L Jack D Indianna P Thomas L 

Seerat K Zac R Kaitlyn E Connor S Bonnie B Kaleb B 

Alaysha L Cash G Isabel S Nate G Grace Isaac N 

Evie L Max A Alana J Ben M Olivia R Oliver G 

Pippa D Wyatt W Kylah R Lennox D Ruby E Taylah A 

Ameena M Harvey P Lemmy G Mason M Matilda M Jase K 

Zoe G Tyler M Imogen C Oliver R Payton S Lincoln P 

  Poppy M Parker B  Beau P 

  Quinn T    



 

SICK BAY LINEN ROSTER 
June 

6th      Elissah Dwyer-Stone 

13th  Lucy Wheeler 

20th  Vicki Buggy 

27th  Ashleigh Desmond 

July  

4th  Jackie Knight 

 

 
 

 

June 

Wednesday 4th 

Mitchell/Bridge Inn Division Cross Country 
 

Thursday 5th 

Dance Curriculum Performances 

Foundation, Years 1, 3 and 5 at 8.55am to 9.45 am 

Years 2, 4 and 6  at 9.50am to 10.40 
 

Friday 6th  

PPD Reporting—Student Free Day 
 

Monday 9th 

Kings Birthday Public Holiday  
 

Friday 13th 

Conveyance Allowance applications due 
 

Thursday 19th—School Tour at 12.00 pm 
 

Monday 23rd—School Tour at 9.30 am 
 

July  

Friday 4th 

CSEF—Applications close 

End of Term 2  students—2.30 pm finish 
 

Monday 21st 

First day of Term 3 

 

2026 Foundation Enrolments NOW OPEN  
Please visit the school website for further information and to complete an Enrolment           

Enquiry    

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au   

Children must be turning five before 30th April 2026.  If you have any questions regarding   

enrolment, please do not hesitate to contact the school on 57821 268. 

 

Late Arrivals 
 

If your child arrives after 8.50am 
please ensure they go to the office 
to be signed in.  
If they are not signed in you will 
receive an SMS stating that your 
child is away. 

Facebook 

As Facebook is not always monitored by staff, 

please direct any questions/queries/concerns 

to the school directly via 

kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by calling 

the office on  5782 1268.368. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Birthday wishes to the following 

students who are celebrating their 

birthday over the coming week: 

Zahli M, Rydah B, Lincoln H and Tess W. 

Drink Bottles 

Reminder all students 
need to bring a  

drink bottle to school.  

 

2025 School Term Dates 
Term 2: 22nd April to 4th July 

Term 3: 21st July to 19th September 

Term 4: 6th October to 19th December 

CHANGE OF CLOTHES  

As term 2 is here and in 

anticipation for the upcoming wet 

weather and winter, could you 

please make sure all students have 

a change of clothes in their bags. 

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Principal’s Report – Week 6, Term 2 

 

Dear Kilmore Primary School Community, 

 

As we move through the second half of Term Two, I continue to be inspired by the strong sense of community and 
pride that defines Kilmore Primary School. Whether it’s on the sporting field, in the classroom, or at the school 
gates, our students and staff consistently show what it means to be Kind, Proud and Safe. I’d like to take a 
moment to reflect on some of the recent highlights from around the school and share a few important reminders 
for the weeks ahead. 
 
Interschool Sports – Celebrating Sportsmanship and School Values 
Our students have once again shown us the true meaning of team spirit and character through their participation 
in today’s interschool sports competition down at Assumption College. Whether playing football, netball or 
soccer, our teams displayed exceptional sportsmanship, cheered one another on, and offered respectful 
congratulations to their opponents. 
As I walked around the grounds, I couldn’t help but feel incredibly proud—not just of their athletic efforts, but of 
the positive behaviour and respectful conduct they displayed, win or lose. These moments reinforced for me that 
our students are not only learning our school values but are genuinely living and breathing them in every setting. 
A huge thank you to our staff and volunteers who support and guide our students so consistently. Your 
contributions behind the scenes ensure these events are safe, inclusive, and enjoyable for all. 
 
Safe Use of School Crossings – A Shared Responsibility 
Ensuring the safety of our students as they travel to and from school is a shared responsibility—and one that 
starts with us, the adults, modelling safe behaviour. 
We kindly remind all families to use the designated school crossings at all times and to wait for the crossing 
supervisor's signal before stepping onto the road. Even if it means walking a few extra metres, using the crossing 
sends a powerful message to our children: that their safety matters. 
Please also avoid crossing between parked cars, rushing across the street, or being distracted by mobile phones. 
Our students are always watching, and our actions speak louder than words. Let’s all work together to model 
what it means to be safe, responsible community members. 
 
Upcoming Important Dates 
 
Curriculum Day – Friday 6th June 
Next Friday, our staff will be participating in a Professional Practice Day focused on improving teaching and 
learning. This is a pupil-free day, and no students will be onsite. 
 
King’s Birthday Public Holiday – Monday 9th June 
Please be reminded that Monday 9th June is the King’s Birthday Public Holiday. The school will be closed, and no 
students are to attend on this day. 
 
We encourage families to enjoy the long weekend together and return refreshed and ready for the final stretch of 
the term. 

 

 

Mr Nicolaides 



 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Connecting Schools with Indian Communities Program 
We are excited to announce that Kilmore Primary School, along with a cluster of schools in Mitchell Shire, has 
received a grant for the ‘Connecting Schools with Indian Communities’ (CSIC) program! The program will introduce 
students from non-Indian backgrounds to the rich diversity of Indian culture, including its traditions, festivals, 
music, art and languages, while also enriching the cultural experiences of students of Indian origin in the schools. 
The key stakeholders from Kilmore Primary School, Seymour College, Willowmavin Primary School, Wandong 
Primary School, Broadford Primary School, Broadford Secondary College, Upper Plenty Primary School and 
Puckapunyal Primary School in Mitchell Shire will be involved in this program.  
 
With a rapidly growing migrant population, Mitchell Shire provides a solid foundation for multiculturalism. 
According to the census figures, there is a growing Indian-born and Indian ancestry population in Mitchell Shire. A 
considerable number of students in Mitchell Shire schools are of Indian ethnicity which makes it essential for the 
schools to promote cross-cultural understanding among students to foster global awareness and support inclusive 
education.  
 
The CSIC program is part of the Victorian Government's strategy for further developing Victoria’s relationship with 
India over the next 5 years: Victoria's India Strategy: Our Shared Future 2025-30. It is a funding program that 
supports Victorian government schools to develop initiatives that foster collaborative partnerships between 
school, the Indian diaspora, and the broader community.  
https://www.study.vic.gov.au/en/global-learning-and-engagement/school-and-community-programs/connecting-
schools-with-indian-communities 
 
Funding has been approved by the International Education Division of the Department of Education, Victoria to:   

• focus on improving student learning and intercultural capabilities; 
• facilitate strong collaboration between partner schools and organisations from Victoria’s Indian 

community; and   
• promote multi-school clusters/collaboration.  

 
Stay tuned for more news about the ‘Connecting Schools with Indian Communities’ program!  
 
Respect for Staff – A Shared Responsibility 
At Kilmore Primary School, we are proud of the strong partnerships we share with our families. These 
relationships are built on mutual respect, trust, and a shared commitment to supporting every child’s learning 
and wellbeing. 
 
It is important to acknowledge that just as schools have a duty of care to students and families, we also have a 
duty of care to our staff. Our teachers, education support staff, and school leaders work incredibly hard to 
provide a safe and nurturing environment for every student. In turn, we expect all interactions with staff to be 
respectful, constructive, and aligned with the school’s values. 
 
 
 

 

 

Mr Nicolaides 

https://www.vic.gov.au/victorias-india-strategy-our-shared-future-2025-30
https://www.study.vic.gov.au/en/global-learning-and-engagement/school-and-community-programs/connecting-schools-with-indian-communities
https://www.study.vic.gov.au/en/global-learning-and-engagement/school-and-community-programs/connecting-schools-with-indian-communities


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respect for Staff – A Shared Responsibility continued 
 
We understand that concerns may arise from time to time, and we encourage open dialogue. However, we ask 
that all communication remains calm and solution-focused. Disrespectful behaviour, personal criticism, or 
inappropriate commentary directed toward staff is never acceptable and undermines the very partnership we 
strive to uphold. 
 
Together, we can continue to ensure Kilmore Primary remains a safe and supportive environment—for our 
students and for the people who care for them every day. 
 
Additionally, we kindly remind families that our front office is a professional working space. While our 
administration team is always happy to assist, we ask that the area not be used as a social gathering space before 
or after school. This ensures our staff can continue to carry out their important work without disruption and that 
the privacy and confidentiality of all families is maintained. 
 
Thank you once again for your continued support, encouragement, and partnership. We are a stronger school 
because of the shared commitment between our families, staff, and students. I look forward to the many exciting 
learning opportunities still to come this term. 
 

Warm regards, 

 

Michael Nicolaides 

Acting Principal 

 

 

 

 

Mr Nicolaides 



 

CONVEYANCE ALLOWANCE  
 

Applications for Conveyance Allowance for Term 2 2025 are now open.  Application forms are 
available from the school office.  Please ensure that the completed form is returned to school by 
Friday 13th June 2025. 

Eligibility Criteria 

The eligibility criteria varies depending on the type of school attended and where it is located. 

Students attending a government or non-government school must: 

•   attend their nearest government or non-government school/campus appropriate to their year 
level at which admission is permissible 

•   be enrolled at a school/campus outside Melbourne’s metropolitan conveyance boundary 

•   reside 4.8km or more by the shortest practicable route from that school/campus attended 

•   be of school age (5 to 18 years old at time of application) and reside in Victoria. 

Note: Eligibility is assessed when the school completes your child’s application on the Student 
Conveyance Allowance System (SCAS). If approved, the allowance payable is based on the one way 
distance to make the journey to and from school.  For further information regarding the 
Conveyance Allowance Program see: www.vic.gov.au/travelling-school 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Great effort by the running club participants 

during recent frosty conditions 



 

GAMES CLUB 

Parents and Carers,      

please label all of your 

child’s clothing.  

This will greatly assist to     

return items when and if 

they are misplaced. 



 

 

 

Mon, Tues, Wed & Thurs  

8.20AM — 8.45AM 

Details: 

• Days: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday 

• Time: 8:20am - 8:40am 

• Location: Stadium (Kilmore-Lancefield will open at 8:20am).  
 
Managed by KPS staff, Breakfast Club offers a selection of cereals and toast for students to enjoy. 

This program not only provides a nutritious start to the day but also encourages autonomy and 

enhances social skills. Breakfast Club is a student-only space designed to foster the development of 

these important skills. 

 

We kindly remind all families that students should not enter the school grounds before the 

Breakfast Club gate opens at 8:20am. We are not in a position to supervise or support 

students before this time, and your support is greatly appreciated. 

Students attending Breakfast Club must enter via the Lancefield Road gate at 8:20am. Once 

inside, they are expected to remain in Breakfast Club until 8:30am, when yard supervision 

begins. This is to ensure the safety and wellbeing of all students. 

If your child is not attending Breakfast Club, they must wait outside the gate until a school 

staff member welcomes them in at 8:30am. 

During Breakfast Club, we are unable to provide one-on-one support. It is the responsibility 

of Parents and Carers to ensure their child enters and settles into Breakfast Club safely.  

Thank you for your understanding and ongoing support in helping us maintain a safe and 
supportive environment for all students. 

 

If any parents or carers are interested in helping at Breakfast Club, please send an expression of interest 

to Richie.Boyer@education.vic.gov.au 

 

Breakfast Club Term 2  

 

Students should not arrive at school until the school gates open 

at 8.30am unless they are attending Breakfast Club on Monday, 

Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday morning. If you are joining 

Breakfast Club, please enter through the stadium gate on   

Lancefield Road. 

Staff are not on yard duty until  8.30am 

mailto:Richie.Boyer@education.vic.gov.au


 

Handy Tips from  
 

Handy Tips from  



 

 

 

Session 1:   8:50am — 9:50am  

Session 5:   2:10pm — 3:05pm  

Lunch Play:   1:30pm — 2:10pm  

Session 2:   9:50am — 10:50am  

Recess   10:50am — 11:20am  

Lunch Eating  1:20pm — 1:30pm 

Session 3:   11:20am — 12:20pm  

Session 4:   12:20pm — 1:20pm   

First Dismissal (Surnames A — L)     3:05pm  

Second Dismissal (Surnames M — Z)    3:10pm  

 



 

Mobile Phones & Smart Watches 

It is a Department of Education requirement that students hand mobile phones 

and smart watches in to the office each morning and collect them at the end 

of each day.  

The office has a locked mobile phone cabinet for this purpose. 

 







 





 

 

 

 

 

 

2025 Tour Bookings Now Open 

Thursday 8th May 9.30am   

Tuesday 27th May 4:30pm 

Thursday 19th June 12:00pm 

Monday 23rd June 9:30am 

 
To RSVP, please click on your 

preferred date or alternatively scan the 

QR code 

 

 
IMPORTANT DATES 

 

 Foundation 2026 Enrolment applications 

accepted from Tuesday 22nd April 2025 

 

 Foundation 2026 applications due no 

later than Friday 25th July 2025 

 Foundation 2026 enrolment acceptance 

confirmation by Friday 8th August 2025 

 

 
 
 

35 Lancefield Road, Kilmore 

E: Kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Ph: 03 5782 1268 

https://forms.gle/b8sNxuBduPaUYkt47
https://forms.gle/UoxBkg8J36svGziF9
https://forms.gle/6XhEKe21Cz4F5xjx8
https://forms.gle/WVn65Apmvw6Qhava7
mailto:Kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au

